
My name is Brenda Weiler and I am writing to ask you to oppose SB 2307. I am the 
parent of a 12 year old daughter and do not feel this bill will “protect” my child. I feel that 
this bill instead has the potential to do harm by limiting what books and materials she 
will have access to. As her parent, I decide what she can read at the age appropriate 
time. It is not my place to tell other parents what and when to give their kids access to 
specific books and educational materials. It is not the place of the state of ND either.  

I also believe this bill would put an unnecessary and costly burden on our local libraries 
and on those who staff them.  

I urge you to give SB 2307 a Do Not Pass recommendation. 

Thank you for your time and service,  
Brenda Weiler 


